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The Spanish Pre-HARP Workshop 2022, was held between the 4th and 10th of July. With children of 

Spain and Andorra. 

 

The Pre-HARP, traditionally, 'is celebrated on the spiritual center 'El Manantial del Corazón'. A beautiful 

place filled with nature, peace, and purity. It is addressed to our youngest community members, those 

between the ages of 6 to 12. 

 

The schedule consisted of: 

 

Morning sport, breakfast at an early hour, two talks with a break in between, free time, lunch, 

swimming pool (some days there were water games), snack, an activity, the preparation of the 

family afternoon sketch, showers, dinner, prayer in the Holy Land to close the day and an 

educational film in the evening or collective games. 

 

During the workshop, both internal and external activities were taken place, as well as some DP 

and Bible lectures, according to the kids' level of understanding. Our kids didn't just learn from 

the words of the lecturers but also from their Team Leaders and activities, whom they spend the 

most of their time with and were true examples for each participant. 

 

The people who were part of the organization were: the workshop leaders, staff, MC, and 

monitors. Satomi Yoshino was leading the course, while Alexei Leandro covered the MC role and 

also was a staff with Valentin Hoxha. On this occasion, 2 teams were made, in which they were 

monitors: Ken and Melissa. We must also make a special mention of the mothers who cooked for 

the course and prepared delicious meals that gave us the energy to be able to do all the activities 

we had planned. 


